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        TECHNICAL DATA: 
 
 80.203 (b)  External Controls:  The transmitter is capable of  

changing frequency between 156.05 – 157.425 MHz by  
external control.  The available channels are shown  
in the User Manual description Channel List.  These  
channels are preprogrammed by the manufacturer and  
change of frequency is inaccessible to the station  
operator. 

 
 80.203 (c)  Five minutes continuous transmission test.  The  

antenna was connected to a dummy load and the radio  
was locked in a transmit PTT mode.  An external timer  
digital clock was used to observe the duration of the  
un-modulated transmission.  The transmitter turned  
off and the radio went to receive mode at 4 minutes,  
58 seconds as displayed by the external digital  
clock. 

 
 80.203 (n)  This radio complies with the requirement for DSC  

capability in the 156 – 162 MHz band and in  
accordance with 80.225. 

 
 80.873; 80.956 Transmitter G3E emission capability:  The transmitter  

was connected to 50 ohm resistive wattmeter and the  
frequency was set to 156.300 and to 156.800 MHz.   
With normal modulation, the output power displayed  
was 25 Watts at the high power setting and 1 watt at  
low power setting, consistent with previous  
measurements. 

 
The transmitter has been demonstrated to be capable,  
with normal operating voltages applied, of delivering  
25 watts of carrier power into a 50 ohm resistive  
load over the specified frequencies. 

 
 80.911 (a)  80.956 G3E Transmissions:  This radio is capable of  

G3E emission on 156.300 and 156.800 MHz 
 
 80.911 (c)  With 13.6 VDC applied and with the radio connected to  

a 50 ohm resistive wattmeter, the output power was  
measured at 156.300 and 156.800 MHz with a measured  
reading of 25 Watts under normal speech modulation. 

 
 80.911 (d)(2) 80.959 With the power supply set to 13.6 VDC, and the  

output of the transmitter terminated in a 50 ohm  
matching artificial load, the transmitter output  
power was monitored over a 10 minute continuous  
operational period while in full power.  The output  
power varied from the nominal 25 Watts output power  
to 24.8 Watts output power 

 


